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School Newsletter 

Term Three l Week Seven 

2020  

From the Principal  

What lovely weather we are enjoying! It is lovely to feel the warmth of the sun, it always amazes me how 
sunshine can affect mood. The students have appreciated the longer transition into summer uniform with  
temperatures rising. As I said earlier in the week, I am accepting parental discretion on the wearing of either 
summer or winter uniform at the moment but ask that the children either wear one or the other and not a  
hybrid of both. Certainly this seems to be the case so far and I thank you for your cooperation. I would like to 
remind you however that Full Winter Uniform is compulsory on 17th September, Thursday Week 9 for our 
school photographs. 
 
Fathers Day 
As ever, Father’s Day will be celebrated with enthusiasm and good cheer by our students. The teachers have 
been helping students prepare something in class for the special men in their lives and we sincerely hope that 
all dads and special friends everywhere have a special day on Sunday. Hopefully as many Dads as possible will 
be able to join us in the individual class liturgies that have been planned via Google Meet. This will be a very  
special event for the children who are excited at the prospect of celebrating “virtually” with their Dads at 
school. We have timetabled events so that Dads can join in each of their children’s events in class.  
 
I sincerely wish all Dads everywhere a very happy Fathers Day. 
 

Ku-ring–gai Chase Catholic Parish 

Fr Shaju John Parish Priest    Fr Joy Thomas Assistant Priest 

WEEKEND MASS TIMES      

St Bernard’s Berowra Heights    St Patrick’s Asquith 

Due to social distancing, please call the Parish Office 9456 2450 to reserve a seat at Mass. 

St Bernard’s 
Warrina St 
Berowra Heights 2082 
Phone 9456 2104 
Email us: sbb@dbb.org.au 
Visit our Website 

https://www.facebook.com/St-Bernards-Catholic-Primary-School-1561575014156728/
https://www.sbbdbb.catholic.edu.au
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Public Speaking 
It has been my pleasure to take part in the judging of the Public Speaking Competitions in Years 4, 5 and 6 over 
the last weeks. I have been very proud of the standards achieved by our students, their confidence, their quality 
arguments and their presentation skills. We clearly have very talented students. It has also been wonderful to 
share these special moments with parents via Google Meet. If your child has been in one of the finals and you 
have managed to view, I hope you have enjoyed the experience. We have also recorded the speeches and these 
will be sent individually to parents. Thank you all for observing the protocols for privacy communicated to you. I 
very much appreciate your cooperation in this. 
 
Kindergarten 2021 
On Monday I was given the news that due to the demand for places at St Bernard’s in 2021, Catholic Schools 
Broken Bay have allocated us an extra Kindergarten Class. I am very pleased to be welcoming more of the 
Berowra Community to our school and look forward to working with all of the new families and our current  
families who are bringing us another special person. This is wonderful news and I would like to thank all the 
teachers and administration staff who have helped in the process of communicating the great work that  
happens here. Word of mouth recommendations are a key factor in our success - so thank you all too, for 
spreading the word about our beautiful school. The good news is we have spaces now to welcome more  
students and will not have to turn anyone away. So if you do know of anyone who is still undecided on where to 
send their child next year ask them to give us a call. 
 
Greater Links with St Leo’s Catholic College Wahroonga 
Recently I have been working with Mr Anthony Gleeson, Principal of St Leo’s College in Wahroonga on  
improving the links between our schools. Mr Gleeson has been impressed by the calibre of students that leave 
us to continue their education at St Leo’s. Their ability to work as a group, be self directed, communicate with 
others and be critical thinkers means that they are well prepared for high school and to continue their learning.  
 
In 2021 therefore, St Bernard’s will be a ‘Priority School,’ for entry to the college and we hope to begin planning 
greater curriculum links and student mentoring programs for our stage 3 students. More on this in the coming 
weeks as our plans are finalised.   
 
Final Word 
Times are hard at the moment and many are troubled. Please take time to be extra kind to one another. It can 
often be the thing that allows us to regenerate and continue even when it is very tough.  
 
Please remember in your prayers all those who are isolated at the moment due to the extraordinary  
circumstance of the pandemic. Please continue to pray also for those who are separated from loved ones by 
distance in times of need.  
 
Thank you all and May God Bless you. 
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From the REC (Jackie Tod) 

First Eucharist 
A huge congratulations to the Year 3 children who made their sacrament of First Eucharist last Sunday. It was 
only immediate family and the children who were allowed to attend and it was held over two Masses to ensure 
the church was able to maintain appropriate numbers and social distancing. The weather turned on a  
spectacular display of sunshine and warmth for this special occasion and the children all looked beautiful. 
 
Congratulations to:  
Jackson C.  Sophia C.  
Sophia C.  Ava D. 
Kieran F.  Sienna F. 
Caitlin L.  Christiana M. 
Elise M.  Olive O. 
Amy P.  Kieran P. 
Ava P.  Archie T. 
Katya V.  Jack W. 
 
 
Father’s Day 
The children at St Bernard’s are very excited about sharing prayers and liturgies with their dads on Friday and I 
am sure they will maintain this enthusiasm for Father’s Day on Sunday. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Dish - Tuesday 15th September 
This term, the arrangements for the Dish are remaining the same as earlier in the year, whereby the servers are 
no longer needed and instead myself and just one other will attend to take meals along. If you are on the roster 
for serving, thank you for volunteering but you will not be needed at this stage.  
 
We still have the year 5 and 6 children making desserts and thank you in advance to Anthea Fraser-Tarasov, 
Peta Tonkin and Chelsey Bradley who are on the roster for making dinners for this. 

Dates for Term 3: 

Tuesday 15th September The Dish 



Page 4 

 © St Bernard’s Catholic Primary School.  

Material in the newsletter is not to be reproduced without the permission of the school Principal  

From the AP (Anne-Marie Hutchins) 

THE READING HOUR AT ST. BERNARD’S 
 
This term the teachers have been engaging in professional learning opportunities to consolidate school  
pedagogy and practices in Literacy, in particular Reading. During our morning literacy block, all classes K-6  
allocate ‘The Reading Hour’ to develop reading skills.  
The Reading hour consists of:  

 Exploring a shared text as a whole class for specific language features and structures. 

 Explicit teaching by the teacher related to a learning intention. 

 Small Group Instruction through guided reading, reciprocal reading or Book Club to develop specific skills 
for different reading levels and abilities within the class. 

 Reading Tasks that students work on independently to practise and develop personal skills in Literacy. 

 Plenary to consolidate learning intentions and share learnings. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
During our small group instruction the teacher uses guided reading to support students in learning how to read. 
Reciprocal Reading and Book Club are used when students can read fluently and the focus becomes more  
comprehension based in understanding and analysing what they read. Comprehension strategies that we develop 
as good readers include predicting, clarifying, questioning, summarising, inferring, visualising, making  
connections and synthesising. 
 
As part of every student’s development of reading, our parents are valuable in encouraging a love of reading 
and modelling good reading habits for their child. Reading to your child, modelling reading in front of your child 
and having discussions about books read has a huge impact on your child’s engagement and development of 
reading skills. Our School Home Learning Policy prioritises children allocating the time to read every night.  
 
THE READING HOUR IN ACTION 
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Descriptive writing using similes from Year 3 
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Wellbeing Week focus “Be Still” inspired writing 
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What’s been happening in  the learning hub? 

Congratulations to the following children who have joined the list of students to have completed the PRC at  
St Bernard’s: 
Kindergarten: lsabelle W. 

Year1:   Eliana C. 

Year 3:  Sophia C.. 

Year 6:  Alena H 

   Sacha N. 

These final participants bring the St Bernard’s total to 52 students who have completed the challenge this year. 

Issue # 6 

Thursday 10th September 
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Canteen 

Uniform Shop 

The Uniform Shop is open on selected Fridays from 8.30—9.30. To order please use the QKR app. 

Events 

For upcoming events, please refer to the Google Calendar on the News and Events  

page of the school website: 

https://www.sbbdbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/google-calendar/ 

Community 

Lunch orders on Wednesday and Friday only. 

To order please use the QKR app. 

 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 

 

School photos have been rescheduled to Thursday 17th September. 

Full winter uniform is to be worn on this day, NOT sports uniform. 

Photo envelopes will be sent home today.  

Please order online and return the envelope to the school office. 
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